
 

 

Mac News 
                                    Friday 20th July 

DIARY DATES   
 
Thursday 26th July  Parent Info Session Cyber Safety 
Friday 17th August  Melbourne Aquarium P-6 
12th-14th September Queenscliff Camp Grades 3-6 
Wednesday 12th Sept Donegan’s Farm P-2 
Friday 14th September Werribee Zoo P-2 
    

SCHOOL BANKING—EVERY MONDAY 

Breakfast Club Update 
 

Our Breakfast Club still needs some 

volunteers. If you can help out on a Friday 

morning from 8am –9am please see Fiona 

in the Office. 

 

Dear Parents and School Community, 
 
Welcome to term three. It is great to be back to continue our productive 2018 school year. This term has a 
biological focus with the major highlights being the Queenscliff camp for students in grades 3,4,5 & 6 on    
September 12, 13, 14, and the excursions to Donegan's Farm and the Werribee Zoo for students in grades 
Prep 1 & 2 on September 12 and 14.  
Details of the camp are being finalised for School Council endorsement and will be sent home in two weeks. 
The costs for the camp will be subsidised by the excursion levy. The total cost of the camp will be less than 
$200. The costs for the farm and zoo excursions will be covered by the excursion levy. In addition to these 
amazing learning adventures, the whole school will be going to the Melbourne Aquarium on Friday August 17. 
 
Des Hudson Visit. Ballarat Proactive Policing Unit’s Des Hudson will be visiting our school. He will be working 
with all class groups over the day focussing on safety. Cyber safety will also be addressed with appropriate 
content being delivered to the different grade levels. We have also arranged a parent session which we 
flagged last term. This will be held in the Conference Room from 2:15pm until 3:15pm on Thursday 26th July. 
We hope to see you there. 
 
JSC Food Drive: Congratulations to the Junior School Council for their food drive which was conducted over 
term two. At today’s assembly they made a presentation of the donated food to the Ballarat Christmas in July 
Appeal. They have also organised for the Ballarat Soup Bus to receive some of the donated food. The JSC 
would like to convey their appreciation for the donated food items secure in the knowledge that they are    
fulfilling their goal of helping others.  
 
Shade Structure: Our shade structure over the new playground has been installed after an accumulation of 
fundraising efforts over the last few years. It is a great outcome that will enhance the safety of our students 
particularly when the warmer weather arrives…  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With kind regards,  
 
Andy Backwell ~ Principal 
 



 

 

PARENT OPINION SURVEY  

 
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our school. The Parent Opinion Survey 
is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education and Training that is conducted amongst a  
sample of randomly selected parents. It is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of       
parents’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour and student engagement. Our school will use the 
survey results to help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies.  
 
Approximately 30 per cent of parents will be invited to participate in this year’s survey. All responses to the 
survey are anonymous. This year the Parent Opinion Survey will be conducted from Monday 23

rd
 July to 

Sunday 26
th

 August. Emails will be sent to selected families on Monday with the link to the survey. 
 
The survey will be conducted online, only takes 10-15 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any 
convenient time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops,    tablets or smartphones. The 
online survey will be available in a range of languages other than English. These include: Arabic,            
Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (hakha), Hindi, Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek. 
 
The survey results will be reported back to the school at the end of September. Please speak to Andy or 
Fiona if you would like more information. 

Cyber Safety Parent Forum  

July 26 2018 

Who: Leading Senior Constable Des Hudson  

    Ballarat Youth Resource Officer 

What: Parent Forum – Cyber Safety 

Where: Conference Room – Macarthur Street Primary School  

When: Thursday July 26 2:15-3:15pm 

Why: Ask yourselves the question “What are the online risks my child may be facing, 

or faced with in the future, and how do I support them?”  If you are unsure of the 

answers, this forum maybe for you.  

Resilience: we accept challenges - Sebastian Schrader,  
Dekota Burke-Roberts, Cyrus Robinson-Cooper, Kira Barbary 
 

Principals Award ð Aurora Jones-Mullen 
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